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Senator Urquhart asked: 

Senator URQUHART:  Do staff under labour hire arrangements receive as much training and 

security clearance as permanent staff? 

Ms Goodwin:  In terms of training, if we were going to use a labour hire company, we would be 

sourcing them because of their skills, so that is unlikely. In terms of the security clearance 

required, it would depend on the position they were required to work in. 

Senator URQUHART:  I understand the bit about the skills, but what I found generally in 

workplaces is that somebody may actually have the skills to do the job but they need further 

training in that position, depending on the environment that they are in. You would do the 

same for permanent staff in that arrangement? 

Ms Goodwin:  For permanent staff, if they needed to— 

Senator URQUHART:    No, the same for labour hire as permanent staff. 

Ms Goodwin:  I would have to take it on notice, because— 

Senator URQUHART:  You have procedures. You have fire training. Surely, you would put 

them through that same— 

Ms Goodwin:  If they were required to do that in the area that they were through, they would 

go through that training—induction and fire training. 

Senator URQUHART:  I would have thought all employees would be required to do that. If you 

can take that on notice, I would be interested to know the percentage of those that you train as 

opposed to what the labour hire train. 

Ms Goodwin:  I will take that on notice. 

Answer: 

Engagement of contract staff through labour hire arrangements is managed by business areas 

and there is no central mechanism to provide information that enables a comparison of training 

completed by contract and permanent staff.  

The Department has procedures in place to ensure that all staff, including those engaged 

through third party providers, have access to training to ensure they have the skills and 

knowledge essential to undertake their role safely. 


